October 2023 Librarians Report
· The annual report for VT Department of libraries has opened to submit our statistics for year ending 2022. We have until December 31st to submit that data. 

· Head start has started coming back to the library they currently have 13 students enrolled. They will come every other week to the library. They have invited me to come to their open house on October 25th at 4:30 so the parents can all meet me and see what the library has to offer. 

· Storytime started back up this month and I’ve had two-three families coming every week with 3-8 kids depending on if there is school that week or not.

· I’ve submitted the data for the grant we received from the Winnie Bell Learned fund of $500.00. We were able to purchase 120 books between the Children’s Classics book club and books to hand out at the summer reading program as well as snacks for the summer and fall to use for the Children’s classic book club. This grant impacted 34 children in total. I currently have five children enrolled in the children’s book club. We will finish up The Phantom Tollbooth November 20th and on the 27th we will start reading a Christmas Carol by Charles Dickens.

· Our book club met online October 16th with VT author Donnarae Menard to discuss her 3rd book in the It’s Never Too Late Series. We have all three books in our collection. There will be six books in this series and the next will be released in September 2024 and she has already said she will join us for another chat. Everyone really enjoys their time with her. We all wish she lived closer than three hours away so she could join us inside the library. Our next book club is November 21st, and we will be reading Broadway Butterfly by: Sara Divello. It is a murder mystery that takes place in Manhattan during 1923 about a murdered scandalous flapper, stolen jewels and a female crime reporter in a male dominate field. I have three copies coming in from amazon to have in the library to be checked out.
